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Dear Dr. Brooks:

I am pleased to submit an original research article entitled “The Effects of BungeeSkateTM Training vs. Lateral Plyometric Jumps on On-Ice Acceleration and Speed” by Maxwell Glaser, Dr. Jeffrey Janot, Kyle Geiger, Ashley Baugher, and Taylor Bowker for consideration for publication in the Journal of Sport and Human Performance.  We previously uncovered a correlation between on-ice resistance training in hockey players and those whom are looking to improve top speed, acceleration, and overall speed. 

In this manuscript, we demonstrate that hockey players can benefit from increasing their anaerobic capabilities. By using an on-ice resistance band (BungeeSkateTM)compared to an off-ice training protocol (plyometric box), we found that top speed, overall speed, and acceleration was increased in collegiate women’s ice-hockey players. This builds upon a study by Janot et al. that found similar results in male ice-hockey players, using a similar protocol (2013). Any improved difference in skating speed, acceleration, and top speed play a large and substantial role in determining success’ during an ice-hockey game, regardless of the level. 

We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by the Journal of Sport and Human Performance because our leading-edge manuscript enhances performance in an effort to improve health and fitness in fast paced sports, such as ice hockey. 

This manuscript has not been published and is not under consideration for publication elsewhere. We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. .  If you feel that the manuscript is appropriate for your journal, we suggest the following reviewers: Dr. Nick Beltz, Beltznm@uwec.edu, from the University of Wisconsin – Eau Claire, and Dr. Ted Butryn, theodore.butryn@sjsu.edu, from San Jose State University.

Thank you for your time and consideration!

Sincerely,
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